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May 10.2008

Dear Brothers of Iota Delt4

The year 2008 marks 50 years since Chi Phi w.as founded at Indiana University. While
other &aternities have come and gone, Chi Phi has endure4 through the respect
Brotherhoo4 finaocial suppo( and hard work of more Brothers than I can credit here.

Despite the historic triumph of adding a longdreamed wing to the Chi Phi house in
2007, and vast imprcvement in alumni communication since 2002 using digital
bchnologr, the past twelve montl$ have been some of the most difficult in our 50 year
history. While our situatiou remains far from ideal, we have securod enough positive
assuranc€s to be confident in a bright firture and continued existence of Iota D€lta. In
shor! there remains much to celebrate at our 50e Anniversary celebration this fall.

In his farewell letter in the summer of 2006, after four years as President of the Alumni
Board, Bill Brockmann'66 highlightd the challenges Iota Delta has faced over the last
few years -- including the growing ftreat from chronically low reoruitnent. Bill wrote,
"In the event that the Chapter fails to break-even next year, we will be forced to rent our
facility the following year. . .'r

In that next 2006-2007 school year, and again in 2007-2008, the chapter continued to
come up drastically short in recnritment Ratherthan make the heartbreaking decision
to rent the house with new wing completion on the horizon" the Board sought to give the
undergraduates evory opportunity to succeed that was financially possible. In each of
&ose years, the Board authorized the continued subsidy of the Chapter operating
budget. In addition, in both the spring and fall of 2007,we were forced to deal with
substantial amounts of unpaid house bill income. Among other things, this prevented
further print publication. By this winter our fimds were exhausted.

With only 25 IotaDeltamemberVpledges committed to live-in nextyear, the Board
made the difficuft decision to rent the chapter house next year to another fiaternity, Phi
Kappa Sipa so that we can have adequate funds to satisfy mortgage pa5rments, and
other debt servicesn and avoid foreclosrire. We are now cleaning up the aftermath with
-tho 5or*r-an4es*!der$ rdare4tedrcvin6;tov*omve arc ln arrears such that
judgments and foreclosure proceedings have been pursued. There remains a minimal,
but real possibility that we iould lose the property. However, we appear to have
positioned ourselves well to avoid thag and are in the process of finalizing agreements
for indemnity and defense of such actions going forward.

There are many examples of the light of Iota Delta already beginning to shine brighter
through these difficult times. Despite knowing the house would be rented three young
chi Phi's qualified for the Little 500 race. After frank Alumni discussions, the
undergrads have voted to keep an active chapter in operation o$campus while the
house is leased. They will partner with the Alumni Board in conducting ajoint
membership review that will likely occur this fall, possibly with assistance from the



national office. The goal is to assure that remaining membors are cornmitted to advancing Chi Phi ideals

through this chatlengtng ti-. without living in the house. Without mortgage pressure, qualrty and

*r-itor*t will be bigger rush and organizational factors. For those unaware, fraternities without chapter

houses are nolv not uno-ommon. There are currently about six such chapters at IU, including Alpha Sigma

Phi, Sigma Alpha Epsilon and KDR.

In addition to the lease commitnent we have secured other agreements that should facilitate Chi Phi

building some capital and making headway on debt from the wing. If all goes well, chi Phi will retain

ownersiip and control over the house with the opportunity to re-inhabit the building after two years if the

memberslip and financial backing to meet our debt obligations is sufficient. Furthermore, a rejuvenated

Soup of younger Alumni, led by Andrew Stone 99, is pursuing the potential of forming a Housing
|orporation ttn*gh which lotaDelta Alumni can be directly invested in the ownership of tle house outrigbt

and-manage its operations going forward. The group recent$ started a project blog which you can access at

indianachiphi.com.

Finally, our 50th Anniversary celebration is going forward as planned for the weekend of Septembet 26-28,
2008. We have secured the right to use the new wing of the chapter house on September 27-. Also, a block
of hotel rooms for our Alumni are rrserved at the Indiana Memorial Union for that weekend. These rooms
are on a first come-first serve basis. Our larger fonnal events will be at the Union. Keep your eyes and ears
open for more information on the 50th soon. We apologize for being out of touch in the past year, but the
workload has been great in attery challenging time. We will be relying on electonic communication for the
time being so your contact information is vital. If possible, we do want to return to print publication as
well. But that requires your financial support and your accurate information on file. Please always noti$
the Board of changes in your contact information.

I have been unexpeotedly thrust into the position of President of the Alumni Board during this diffrcult time.
I am eternally and fraternally thankful to all of the remaining members of our committed Alumni Board for
their selfless commituent of time, effort, expertise, bloo{ sweat and tears on behalf ofthe fratemity. I also
thank all ofyou Undergraduate and Alumni Brothers who plan to continue to support Iota Delta through
these difficult times in any way possible, be it by joining us at the 50th or donating of your time, expertise or
money. I continue to believe that "When I put forth my best effort and combine that with the shength of my
brothers, we can achieve the victory of continual existence." Now more than ever the shength of all of our
Brothers is needed to achieve that victory. :

We are again this year asking for your annual dues support and any additional donations you are willing to
make in these tigbtest of financial times. Overthe years, thg chapter and alumni association have been
blessed with key leaders at pivotal momentswhen courage and judgment have been needed to keep our
Brotherhood as a living lifelong network. Your dues help pay for newsletters, database maintenance, and
vital alumni-comtrunieatroi[_@1ffiii eVer, as this mailing would not have gone out
but forthe generous personal donations of Bill Brockmann'66 and Tom Walls '72. Also,please feel free to
contact any of us on the Board to learn more background and information about our current situation or how
you oan best serve the fraternity at this time.

Fraternally,

M
//

Kevin Gfell. President


